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THINK SUN – THINK FUN  THINK SUN – THINK FUN  THINK SUN – THINK FUN

Greetings to all! This newsletter will feature a review of the 2004 Maine NENA 7th Annual Training Conference & Awards Ceremony held on April 7th.

This year’s pre-conference training class was from the Ohio University and featured a class on Recruiting, Training and Retaining communications center call-takers and dispatchers. The class was taught by JoAnne Hollmann. Ms. Hollmann has over twenty years experience in the telecommunications field. She has worked for city, county and joint use communications centers. Over that period she has held positions as a lead dispatcher, training officer and hostage negotiator on the ERT Team. She is the author of A Basic Guide to Successful Dispatching, a self-paced training manual.

Okay, enough about the profile, let’s hear about the class. IT WAS GREAT!!

It was nice to have an instructor that has “walked in our shoes” and understands the issues that we go through. Ms. Hollmann may have been from Wisconsin, however distance does not change the problems of managing and hiring personnel. She offered many helpful tips on dealing with employee issues. 

Some of the topics covered in the class were: 

· Finding and actively recruiting good employees

· Your role in the hiring process

· Conducting an interview

· Developing listening skills

· Keeping good employees when funding is lacking

· Rewarding good employees in a positive manner

· Developing an airtight discipline process

· Planning for training 

· Effective training procedures

· And terminating the unproductive employee

Not only was a lot learned from not only from the classroom presentation, but also from meeting with members for many hours outside the classroom.

Ms. Hollmann has written a letter wishing to thank everyone again for helping to make her visit to Maine so enjoyable. She states that we all did a great job with the presentations during the conference. “What a great group of people and a truly group of professionals we were”.

Ms. Hollmann further wrote that she would love to return to Maine to offer more training in the future. Along with her letter Ms. Hollmann offered a list of other classes that she teaches. Here is a brief list of those classes:

· Call-taker/dispatcher critical incident seminar

· Basic telecommunicator seminar

· Establishing or enhancing on a telecommunications training program

· Making choices/being in control, stress reduction for the call-taker/dispatcher

· Use of supervisory principals in the communications center

· Management of the communications center
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Day 2 – “The Conference”

         Left to right: Donnie Durrah, Supv. Cumberland Cty Comm., Judy Knight, Supv. 

           Oxford Cty Comm. And John Crabill, NENA NE Reg. Rep. Are admiring Judy’s

           2004 DIVA of the Year Crown, which was presented to her by Incoming Pres.

           Rob Morris of Sagadahoc Cty Comm.

For those of you that were not able to join us for the 7th Annual Conference and Awards Ceremony, here is a quick run-down of what you missed!

The morning session started off with the presentation of the Colors by the Cumberland County Sheriff’s Dept.

JoAnne Hollmann was the Keynote Speaker, giving a talk on staying on track with retention. Ms. Hollmann is a great motivational speaker and has the ability to put meaning into her speech by having been through many of the issues we all face. Her talk was well received by all those in attendance.

The first breakout session featured the 11th Weapons of Mass Destruction “Civil Support Team”. Lt. Col. James Campbell was the guest speaker. The communications vehicle was also set up in the parking lot for display until 1100 Hrs. Information on activating the team and what information they will be looking for while enroute was discussed.

The other breakout session running concurrent was railroad safety by Special Agent Tracy Frost of the Boston & Maine Railroad Police. This session provided information on how to contact the various railroads of the state and what information they are able to provide communications centers. 

A short break for attendees to visit the many vendor tables was held.

Following the break, there was a session on TRIAD. TRIAD, which stands for The Right Information And Direction, is a partnership of police and citizens to address crime issues which effects older citizens and the enhanced delivery of law enforcement services to these mature persons.

The concurrent session featured a roundtable discussion with Ohio University Rep. JoAnne Hollmann, the topic of which was related to recruitment and retention of employees.
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Your newly elected officers look forward to working with you in the coming year as we face many issues that will affect the 9-1-1 system here in Maine.

PLEASE, feel free to call upon your officers, as they are there to serve you, the members!

Attached to this newsletter is a list of the 2004 “Silent Hero” award recipients.

Also attached is a list of the 2004 Telecommunicator nominees. Congratulations to all of you. You are all winners just by being nominated for recognition.

The following breakout sessions were held in the afternoon.

A session on health & nutrition was very informative. The session covered various eating habits and how different shifts affect our overall well being if we do not take care of ourselves and eat right.

A session on Contingency Action Planning provided attendees with a draft of an interlocal agreement developed by Knox, Lincoln, Waldo and Sagadahoc Counties. Somerset County Communications Supv. Mike smith provided an overview of what he experienced during a lightning strike to his facility last year. This was followed by a review of the CAP and how a similar agreement could have lessened some of the issues he faced is loosing half his center’s capabilities.

Maine Fish and Wildlife law updates class was also very informative. There were a lot of good questions asked pertaining to issues such as who to call and what to do for various types of incidents such as snowmobile accidents, ATV complaints, night hunting, etc.

The Maine Chapter would like to thank all of you for your participation in the Conference. We look forward to putting on another informative conference in 2005. Anyone that has ideas for the 2005 conference are urged to contact any of the 2005 Officers listed in this Newsletter. We are always interested in learning more about what will make the conference better for you, the members.
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ESCB REPORT TO THE 9-1-1 COUNCIL








20 April 2004

The 9-1-1 Council Meeting was held on April 20th at the ESCB Office in Vassalboro. The following is an overview of some of the items discussed:

The MAARS-View & APU Schools are averaging 10-12 students per month. On June 30th there will be another ½ day Administrators course on MAARS-View maintenance.

The ESCB recently conducted a telephone survey of PSAPs to see how many were providing EMD. Of the 48 PSAPs, 13 do not do EMD right now. 

It appears that cost and risk appear to be main issues surrounding implementation. It is not known what percentage of the population served by the 13 PSAPs is.

Steve Bunker announced that the ESCB would be hosting 9-1-1 Liability training on September 1 & 2. This class is a one-day class that is being offered on two separate days. Powerphone will put on the class and the State ESCB will be paying the tuition costs for all those that sign up.

*Note: This class is also open to none-PSAP dispatch centers as well.

The ESCB recently hosted a 40-hour telecommunicator course. The class included both new and seasoned dispatchers. The student evaluations were very positive. The class content gives new hires a good base of training.

In looking at this class to be the basis of mandatory training within the State, the following issues need to be addressed thus far:

· More role playing and simulations need to take place, including developing and utilizing a mock communications center console at the MCJA

· May want to include other mandatory training such as NCIC/Teletype certification, MAARS-View and APU training and possibly EMD training.

The students and instructors are seeking other issues from the feedback and review.

It is hoped to offer this course again in the fall.

Steve Bunker reports that Vermont has a 3-day Certified Training Officer (CTO) program that looks like it would be a good fit for Maine to use as a starting point. The ESCB has asked for a proposal from the vendor for Maine. Will provide more info on this as it becomes available.

The Deaf Advisory Council will be meeting with Ruth Mullen to review training offered to dispatchers. The Council wants to make sure that adequate training is being offered to deal with various types of voice and hearing issues. Not all people utilizing devices are deaf. Some can’t speak. The Council wants to ensure that dispatchers know how to go between telephone and TTY equipment when handling these types of calls. Also they would like to see more training on the use of voice or hearing carryover devices that go through a relay service.
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Wireless 9-1-1 Update

One month ago Unicel completed a successful statewide implementation of Phase I. In the last two weeks, U.S. Cellular has also neared completion of Phase I compliance. It was noted that U.S. Cellular is the largest carrier in Maine.

Verizon Wireless and AT&T Wireless are also nearing completion. Over the next couple of weeks, all wireless in Maine will be Phase I compliant.

As of this date, the ESCB has updated all PSAP screens in order to display the added data elements and is currently requiring rigorous field-testing with the 7 major cellular carriers to ensure the accuracy of information as generated from the 2000 plus cell tower sector faces throughout the state. As each cellular company is tested in a given area, from that point on, their customers & the respective receiving PSAP will have the advantage of the new data display.

Presently, all wireless calls, with the exception of Lincoln County, are routed to SP Augusta. This practice is being reviewed to have the calls routed to the PSAP in which the cell tower handling the call is located.

ESCB Bureau Director Al Gervenack offered a brief explanation of the cell towers. A lot of the cell towers in operation are divided into sectors. Therefore, one tower can send signals to various locations, depending on the face of the tower receiving the signal. An abbreviated explanation of that would be assuming the tower was located in Lincoln County and the antenna was triangular in shape, sides A and B face Lincoln County, while side C faces Kennebec. Sides A and B can send the calls to Lincoln County 911 Center, while side C can send the calls to Maine State Police or any other designated location.

It was explained that the wireless network is running on top of the wire line network. ESCB can make service changes and direct where towers deliver calls.

Beginning next week, the ESCB will implement FCC wireless Phase 2 trials in Lincoln County, with the cooperation of US Cellular and the Lincoln County PSAP. Under Phase 2 requirements, the cellular caller’s location must be provided, within a certain degree of accuracy. The cellular companies and phone equipment manufacturers may choose to locate their caller by either of two techniques, via GIS chip in the phone or by triangulation from adjoining towers.

The Lincoln County site is equipped with demonstration GIS computerized mapping technology, which works in concert with 9-1-1 address data. Once cellular 9-1-1 call is received it activates an adjoining computer monitor, which displays a road/street map and pinpoints the caller’s exact location.

Based on the success of this pilot project, the ESCB will proceed with Phase 2 implementation, to include the selection of a GIS mapping product, added hardware or upgrades to current PSAP hardware and installation at key PSAP locations, beginning with regional centers. Then the Bureau will begin testing with the 7 cellular companies throughout the state in their respective coverage areas to ensure that they can meet location accuracy as required by FCC rules. This process will be carried out through the next 12 months.

Addressing of towers is not a local problem but rather a lack of Telco’s to aggressively follow up on proper addressing.

There is still a huge problem with 9-1-1 wireless accidental dials from phones in pockets, etc. PSAPs should promote users to lock their keypads when not in use to help reduce the number of accidental calls.

Over the next several weeks test calls will need to be made to test the face of each cell tower to see that the information is being properly delivered.

There was a meeting of the Maine Telephone Carriers held at the Bureau on March 3rd. The meeting was very positive. They discussed stranded records in the system and the need to remove them. They also discussed the MSAG comparison project to ensure that physical addresses in the GIS MSAG were compared to what is in the 9-1-1 address ranges in the database. They should be identifying any conflicting information.

There are presently 41 towns representing a population of approx. 46,000 that are still working on addressing.
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9-1-1 Public Education Update

Piscataquis County has trained their staff for 9-1-1 education and they are already scheduling educational classes.

The ESCB web page has been updated to include training. Your web browser can be set to notify you when additions are made to the training list.

If there are other web features you would like to see added, please contact Maria Jacques at the ESCB Office.

The ESCB has two Red E. Fox costumes and both have had the cooling fan installed in the hood. Agencies looking to use the costumes this summer will need to reserve the suit soon as one of the suits are already booked for most of the summer.

Maria is working with our Maine NENA sub-committee on training issues.
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PSAP REDUCTION UPDATE

Since the passage of legislation that directed the ESCB to reduce…”by whatever means possible… the number of PSAPs to between 16 and 24”, the PUC has issued a formal Notice of Inquiry (NOI) to solicit comment from interested parties. Written comments were received by XXXX individuals and/or agencies, each being accessible via the PUC’s web site. 

The majority of comments were from current PSAP agencies, most expressing a strong interest to retain their PSAP status and encouraging the PUC and ESCB to retain the current 48 sites. In only one instance was an offer for PSAP reduction, that coming from the York County Commissioners, who expressed an interest in assuming 9-1-1 call taking on behalf of 5 of their local PSAPs. 

The Utilities & Energy legislative committee has maintained their resolve to seek PSAP reduction and expect that the PUC Commissioners, in concert with the ESCB, to reduce PSAPs in compliance with the law. Legislators feel strongly that there is an opportunity to find economy in scale and that reducing PSAPs is one means by which the 9-1-1 surcharge can be reduced or at least kept from climbing higher.

 Staff are currently evaluating the NOI responses, reviewing 9-1-1 call volumes and monitoring local activities by towns and counties who are evaluating possible voluntary consolidations. Consolidation studies or discussions have taken place or are underway in:

· Falmouth, Freeport, Yarmouth, Cumberland area-formal study,

· Cumberland County county-wide formal study just started 

· York County county-wide interoperability study RFP pending issuance

· Lewiston/Auburn and Androscoggin County PSAP consolidation discussions

· Biddeford, Saco, O.O. Beach, consolidation discussions

· Bangor & Penobscot RCC, legal challenge pending ref. fee for service.

· Kennebunk, K’bunkport, Wells, consolidation discussions

· Kennebec County area, enabling legislation for regional center (LD 1683)

The PUC and ESCB hopes to first capitalize on various voluntary consolidations and consider accepting the offer from those willing and able to accept additional 9-1-1 call-answering on behalf of smaller neighboring PSAPs. Beyond this first effort, the PUC will be left with issuing a report that recommends a lesser number of PSAPs. based on criteria not yet fully developed that will be involuntary de-certifications of certain PSAPs. The timing of PSAP reductions becomes more critical as the ESCB nears the end of the current Verizon contract. In order to either extend the contract or issue a new RFP, the ESCB must be able to articulate to perspective vendor(s) the number and location of future PSAPs and the number of individual call answering positions at each.

Legislative Updates

LD 1676 – Renting of Turnpike Towers was passed on 3-24-04. This will allow the State to negotiate tower rental space on the radio towers along the interstate corridor.

LD 1683 – This bill passed in the House and was sent to the Senate, who placed the bill in special appropriations. There is still no first year dollar value attached to this bill. The bill has been passed and the next step will be to appoint a policy board that will create operational practices come up with a budget and funding mechanism. It is assumed that the current state level of funding for SP Communications will we used, along with some type of fee structure for agencies served.

LD 1919 – This bill originally called for a .07 cent 9-1-1 surcharge increase. After lengthy testimony in appropriations, the bill was changed to call for a .04 cents surcharge. Again, after deliberation, that proposal was also changed. The end result was the one time removal of $1,043,460. from the 9-1-1 Reserve account. OUCH @#$!

The Maine Chapter of NENA voted to send a letter of opposition to the governor. A copy of that letter is attached to this newsletter.

I have also included a copy of a letter that Knox RCC sent to Rep. Hannah Pingree as she is from Knox County and sat on the Appropriations Committee.
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Misc. Information

Col. Edward B. Sleeper, USAF retired, 67, died Friday, April 9, 2004 at Maine Medical Center, Portland soon after being diagnosed with Leukemia.

Col. Sleeper was the Chairman of the 9-1-1 Council and a strong supporter of the efforts of the 91-1 Community. He will be sorely missed.

*A long article in the “New York Times” notes the state has collected $440 million from a E911 cellular phone surcharge since 1991, “But only about $30 million of that has gone to the program named on most cell phone bills as the purpose of the tax,” which is Phase II improvements. The story, which repeats some previously revealed information, says 50-cents of each $1.20 monthly surcharge payment goes to the state’s general fund, and 24-cents goes to the state police, which use the money for all kinds of expenditures, including dry cleaning and travel. What’s left?? Only about 12-cents goes for Phase II projects. You can read the entire article at www.911dispatch.com/shortlink7.html
*The Enhanced 9-1-1 Emergency Communications Act of 2003 (S1250) would, among other things, provide as much as $500 million a year in matching grants for equipment that would pinpoint the location of 911 calls made from cell phones.

Federal regulations require cellular carriers to make this service available, but according to the Association of Public Safety Communications Officials, only 20 percent of more than 7,000 PSAPs have equipment to use it.

The bill was reported out of the Senate Commerce, Science and transportation Committee in July but has not been brought up for a vote.

We’re beginning to hear it is the administration that is stalling the bill, according to APCO spokeswoman Courtney McCarron. There is really no one in the Senate who is against it. I think the big problem people are having is the big pot of money and where it’s going to come from.

The White house did not respond to requests for comment on the issue. A spokesperson for the bill’s sponsor, Sen. Conrad Burns (R-Mont.), said the senator was optimistic about its passage.

Right now the only thing keeping it hung up in the Senate is scheduling. It’s on the calendar, but there are about 15 other things on the calendar as well.

Another spokesperson said passage could take longer in an election year.
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*OnStar has joined with the National Center for Missing & Exploited Children (NCMEC) to help find missing children, allowing OnStar subscribers to press their red emergency button to provide information related to an AMBER Alert or a lost child. An OnStar press release said, “The subscriber will be connected with an OnStar emergency services advisor who will expedite the call to a 9-1-1 dispatcher.” The company called it a “unique collaboration,” and the first time that an in-vehicle safety communications system using GPS satellite technology and private citizens have teamed up to help NCMEC locate missing children. OnStar has about 2.2 million subscribers.

*APCO has sent a letter to Sen. John Sununu (R-NH) and Rep. Charles Pickering (R-Miss.) citing their “serious concerns” with certain provisions of proposed legislation on voice over IP (VoIP) technology. APCO noted that the stated purpose of the legislation is to “protect VoIP technology from regulation,” but APCO said it’s, “deeply concerned that, absent certain protections, the rapid deployment of VoIP service will have a serious, negative impact on the provision of 9-1-1 emergency communications across the nation.” They urged the legislators to amend the law so the FCC can require E911 over all VoIP networks. “Congress needs to make sure that, in promoting the growth of this technology, progress does not take 10 steps back to go one step forward in responding to the call for help.”

*New Technology Causing 9-1-1 Concerns

Voice over Internet Protocol (VoIP) is a fast growing service which, given the correct phone equipment and access to the Internet, a person can transmit a “free” call, over the Internet from Point A to Point B. Now, not only are we struggling with wireless 9-1-1 caller location technology, we now have a new challenge with voice services being transmitted over a system that had previously been seen as only for data!

The challenge is not so much in the technology as it is in 9-1-1’s ability to set regulations on a currently unregulated industry that will ensure a locatable address for a caller using VoIP to dial the universal help number. Additionally, VoIP telephone services pose an interesting surcharge collection dilemma when the FCC determines whom is/is not a telephone service provider, and the number of lines/numbers to be assessed a surcharge. The FCC is currently attempting to draft voluntary guidelines for the VoIP industry that will hopefully generate uniform technology and delivery methods for 9-1-1 dialing services. More info on this fast growing technology will be forth coming!!
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MEETING NOTICE

The Maine Chapter of NENA will be holding a scheduled meeting on TUESDAY, MAY 18, 2004 at Oxford County Communications, So. Paris, ME. Judy Knight and her staff will be hosting the meeting, which is scheduled to start at 0900 HRS.
I hope to see all of you there! Let’s see if we can overflow Judy’s meeting room!

Besides, you’ll all want to see her crown and have your picture taken with the DIVA!

2004 Telecommunicator of the Year Award Nominees

Raelyn Wolfahrt
York County Communications
2 years

Raelyn received and dispatched a call for a report of shots fired from a vehicle, which was traveling at a high rate of speed.  The first officer dispatched was her fiancé.  During the next hour, the dispatch center was focused on this one event.  The officers pursued the vehicle in a chase lasting half an hour, with an ending involving shots being fired at the officers and the suspect being shot, rescue being dispatched along with an ME and all the other notifications that are necessary.  Raelyn worked the radios as part of the team of 3 dispatchers and kept track of the officers, and logged the information.  While a supervisor made an offer to for Raelyn to be relieved, she opted to remain at her position and continue.  Raelyn remained professional, calm, and efficient in an extremely stressful and difficult situation, staying in control throughout the process.  

Rob Bickford
Lincoln County 911
5 years

Rob received a 9-1-1 call from a very hysterical woman, unable to give information due to her emotional state.  Through calm persistence Rob was able to obtain the information that her 3-year-old son had fallen out a 2nd story window.  He had gotten out of bed, pushed on a screen and fallen; he had landed on a rock, he was bleeding and unconscious.  She would repeatedly become hysterical and each time Rob calmed her down.   EMS was started and Rob began giving EMD instructions.  While still unconscious the boy began thrashing – Rob gave the mother instructions to talk to him and reassure him.  Rob helped her control her hysteria by giving her something to do – comforting her son while immobilizing him, controlling bleeding, and preventing him from doing further injury.  Though in critical condition when Life Flight transported him, he made a full recovery.  Rob’s professional, calm demeanor and ability to break the hysteria threshold, along with use of EMD made a difference in the outcome of the call, and ultimately the boy’s recovery.

Wendy Smith
Sagadahoc County Communications
3 years

A distraught woman called 9-1-1 that her boyfriend was threatening to kill himself and that he had a loaded handgun.  Several minutes into the call he threatened the caller by pointing the gun at her, and assaulted her – throwing her out of the apartment.  He was clear that his intent was to have the police kill him, a “suicide by cop” situation, that he didn’t want the officers to arrest and handcuff him.  He hung up on dispatch and the officers outside the residence heard single gunshot.  Dispatcher Smith called the residence again and he answered stating the gun misfired.  She stayed on the line with him through the remaining 25 minutes, keeping him talking and calm.  As he spoke of his desire to see his son one more time, Wendy kept him calm and gained his confidence while relaying information to the officers.  She built a rapport with him significant enough that he asked her to stay on the line when he eventually walked out and surrendered peacefully.  Wendy’s calm, caring, professional handling of the call was instrumental in a “suicide by cop” ending in a peaceful, safe, surrender.

Deanna Roberge
Maine State Police – Augusta
5 years

A home invasion, people fighting, weapons involved, and a shot fired were the issues Dispatcher Roberge dealt with during this call.  Receiving a call from a female at the incident, that 4-5 people broke into her house, there was a tremendous amount of confusion with several people involved in the fight and more than one weapon.  Dee maintained a calm, clear demeanor and reassured the caller even when the woman reported someone had been shot while they were talking.  Through skillful questioning Dee was able to get the pertinent information and relay it to the responding officers, and get answers to their questions.  Dee kept the caller on the line until the officers arrived, built a rapport with her and gathered important information for responding units.

Chad Greenleaf
Lewiston/Auburn 911
1-½ years

A silent call with no one speaking  - and activation of the TTY disconnects the call.  Before Chad could call back the phone rang again and this time he initiated the “silent call” procedure, thereby establishing communications with the caller.  A 52-year-old female was suffering from chest pains and could not talk.  Unable rely on asking questions and receiving verbal or TTY answers, Chad was forced to ask questions that could be answered by specific answers “Press 1 for Yes, Press 2 for No”.  Could she sit down?  Were the pains sharp or dull?  Had she vomited?  Did she have a history of heart problems?  Are you perspiring?  These are a sample of the questions he used to get answers to aid responders.  While the ambulance was dispatched and en route, he stayed with the caller, helping to keep her calm, reassuring her and giving her suggestions.  Frequently requesting the caller to respond to simple questions (“how is your breathing?”) and assuring her that if she felt worse she could just press a button on the phone.  Chad’s calm, professional, manner answered important questions for responders, and made a difference to the caller who was unable to “answer the questions”.

Michael Labbe
Augusta Police Department
2 years

Michael received a call from an excited, screaming man that an unwanted individual was at his residence.  The ANI/ALI information was incomplete, but Michael searched the in-house database for a more complete address.  Meanwhile, others at the residence, both adults and children, were screaming and making it difficult to communicate with the caller.  There has been previous interaction between the caller and the intruder, escalating the problems.  Learning that the caller stated he had a firearm and was threatening to shoot the intruder, Michael remained calm and repeated attempted get him to put the firearm away, that shooting was not his best option.  The situation escalated when the intruder gained entrance – at which point the caller shot him once.  The screaming of the people at the scene and the injured intruder intensified, and further hindered communications.  Mike quickly gained control of the conversation, and de-escalated the situation, getting the caller to put the firearm down, to make it safer for the officers to approach the residence.  Throughout the call, Michael remained calm with a clear consistent tone, maintaining communications and composure to help resolve the situation safely, without further danger to the people at the residence or the responding officers.

Jeffery Coon
Maine State Police – Orono
9 years

Answering a 9-1-1 cellular call, Jeff heard “I want to report a murder, I killed my wife”.  The caller then began talking about killing himself.  Jeff started asking questions, both about the situation (“what did you use for a weapon?” “where is the gun now? ) to routine questions that could easily be answered (“how old are you?”,” what is her name?”).  The caller began talking about his business and Jeff was able to establish a rapport with him.  Periodically asking questions about the shooting, Jeff kept him talking about simple routine matters, such as cell phones, hobbies, places they both knew, and trucks.  Assuring him that this could all be worked out, and that suicide was not a good answer, he reminded him how important he was to his sons.  The caller did not want his sons to find their mother’s body, so he gave Jeff the directions to the residence.  A Crisis Negotiator was conferenced in with Jeff and the caller, but Jeff continued and kept the rapport he had built going.  After almost 50 minutes the subject was peacefully arrested.  Jeff had won his confidence, showed compassion, created a dialogue, and gained the critical information necessary to resolve the incident safely and peacefully.

Sharon Carey
Somerset county Communications
4 years

At first the call was from a male subject requesting a female be removed from a residence, that she refused to leave – a “typical” domestic call.  When the first officer arrived he was met by the woman brandishing 2 loaded handguns, which she pointed at him at point-blank range.  The officer safely removed himself from immediate contact although she fired off several rounds inside the residence.  The female suspect called and hung up on 2 male dispatchers but responded to Sharon; meanwhile officers set up a perimeter. Sharon spent the next half hour gaining her trust, gathering information, and sharing it with the officers.  The female advised she had put down her weapons and wanted cigarettes.  When the officer approached, however, she still had the weapons and was a threat.  Sharon became assertive with the caller, using her rapport to confront her with the lie, and take control of the call.  Sharon convinced her the deputy wanted to help her, not hurt her, and that she must put down the weapons for him to do so.  Within 5 minutes the woman threw down the guns and safely, peacefully, surrendered.  Sharon was credited for being a critical part of the team effort that successfully ended this incident.  Sharon not only built a rapport with the woman, she had to regain trust and take control of the call and situation after the first attempt at ending the situation.  Keeping in mind the safety of the officers who had already been threatened, she was able to talk the woman into a safe and peaceful surrender.

2004 Silent Heroes

Colleen Nason
Maine State Police
3 years

Colleen reports to work with a positive attitude, smiling and cheerful.  She has a genuine concern for the needs of the callers. She has earned the respect of the officers for her professionalism and demeanor during serious calls.  Even during a rescue call for a member of her family, she remained calm and focused while getting the appropriate response started before leaving for the hospital.  She willingly helps her coworkers and is fun to work with.

David P Sanborn
Oxford County RCC
Part Time 13+ years

David works full time for Bridgton PD and part time for Oxford.  David arrives ready to do the job to the best of his ability, and succeeds.  Never having to be told how to do a task or procedure more than once, he is also flexible and adapts to changes quickly.  His smile is constant and dispels negativity; he’s easy going and has a refreshing sense of humor.  David’s positive attitude extends to the infrequent critical instructions he receives, and believes “that a day is a waste if he doesn’t learn something new”.  While David keeps himself fit by a daily running regimen and never complains of being tired even with 3 jobs.

Rob Bickford
Lincoln County 911
6 years

Rob has been instrumental in setting up a training program and the in-house computer system, meticulous in record keeping, and prefers to be busy.  His demeanor never waivers – even as the workload increases – he stays calm under stressful conditions.  He is always professional, courteous and quick to make logical decisions while handling multiple tasks.  Rob takes on extra tasks and accomplishes the goals.  Rob is a team player and invaluable to the agency.

Bryan Calderwood
Knox Regional Communications
5 years

Bryan has been with Knox for most of the past 5 years, recently becoming the Public Education Coordinator.  Bryan spent countless hours organizing and cording events for the unit to attend while attending to his dispatch duties.  The Public Education Unit is a group of 8 dispatchers who take turns teaching about E9-1-1 to a variety of public agencies.  Bryan does an outstanding job in part due to his professionalism and attention to detail, with his ability to work well with others.   Bryan is a strong leader and a role model for others.

Leisa A. Hall
Maine State Police – Houlton
3 years

Leisa presents a bright and cheerful attitude to everyone she interacts with, with no regard to the workload.  Callers receive a personal and sincere response from Leisa and they feel that theirs is the most important matter she has had to deal with all day.  They genuinely know that she is glad to be able to help them.    Leisa is professional with the public and her coworkers, always there to lend a helping hand.  Selected as a trainer for the new CAD system for her RCC, an FTO for new employees, and the RCC shop steward, Leisa interacts positively with all her coworkers.

Jay Sanborn
Scarborough Police Department
13 years

As Lead Dispatcher, Jay’s knowledge, skill and dedication to his department are without equal, and he has been instrumental in building a team atmosphere.  His positive attitude has made a difference in the implementation of new computer systems.  Willing to take on any project or challenge, he will not give up until it is completed to the highest standard.  His pride in his work shows in the quality.  He has risen to the challenge of being a Lead Dispatcher and has earned the respect and esteem of his coworkers and the agencies he dispatches for.  Recently Jay’s work as a TAC helped the agency pass their NCIC/METRO Audit with a perfect score.  

Tyler Trott
Lewiston/Auburn 911
7 years

Tyler is a supervisor on the midnight shift.  He has worked to improve the policies and procedures of the agency, helping to create and Administrative Manual.  He is compiling, writing and review a Standard Operating Procedure and helping the agency achieve National Accreditation.  During a time of transition, through a prolonged period without an office manager, Tyler helped take care of the day-to-day duties and the payroll system.  He has helped upgrade business files and computer system to be more efficient.  As a trainer for new hires, Tyler passes on his work ethic and work quality.  

Cheryl Brewster
Portland Police Department
3 years

Cheryl is highly respected and depended on by both her dispatch peers and the officers she serves.  Cheryl cheerfully and professionally handles every task, whether it is multiple emergency calls, or an elderly citizen who requires patience and attention.  Each person she interacts with feels they have received her undivided attention.  She is a mentor to new employees, answering questions and offering guidance.  During periods of turnover her dedication and expertise have provided stability, consistency and direction to a changing environment.

Dana H. Dodge
 Buxton Police Department
2+ years

Dana is a quick learner, exceeding expectations and handling variances between agencies without question.  The agency purchased a new CAD software, and Dana worked to learn the different functions and processes on his own.  He then developed and Q & A for the other dispatchers to help train them.  He is always looking for a better and easier way to use the program and dedicated his own time to help others when needed.  He thrives on challenges and will search for answers to questions he doesn’t have the answers to.  An extremely energetic person, he generates enthusiasm in everyone who works with him.  Quick to volunteer for any project or assignment, he completes them thoroughly while maintaining his work schedule.   His computer expertise makes a popular resource for everyone and he often works on his own to help officers.  

Chad LaBree
Maine State Police – Orono
3 years

Always looking for a way to make things better, Chad has the ability to anticipate what needs to be done – and acts accordingly.  He is aggressive to obtain goals and works heard to achieve them, while remaining flexible to the needs and changes of the unit.  He’s willing to help co-workers by changing shifts and covering open ones, even sacrificing his own plans.  People respond to his friendliness and the help he gives, often going above and beyond expectations.  He’s been “Red-E-Fox” to schoolchildren, and helped promote

E9-1-1.  Chad is the TAC for the Orono RCC.  He is a responsible and dependable employee and makes good decisions.  Chad exemplifies to values of the agency.

Mark Hanson
Sagadahoc County Communications
   9 years

Mark is known for his congenial attitude and demonstrates his love for his job.  His forte is his sense of humor and ability to establish a professional, upbeat rapport with responders, callers, and victims.  Mark constantly looks for ways to improve and grow as he participates in training.  An enthusiastic team player, he helps out with scheduling to assure other dispatchers attend trainings.  Mark represents the agency with the 9-1-1- for Kids program and at Open Houses.  Willing to make the extra effort, he gives the agencies and callers the information they need and want, and the care they deserve.  Each caller feels they have been professionally and thoroughly assisted.

Dennis Vincent
Kennebunk Communications
3 years

Dennis came into communications with no previous experience save ham radio, and immediately displayed his commitment to learning.  Dennis is always willing to pitch in and help, sacrificing his won shifts and time off to help others.  Dennis gets along well with all his coworkers and is quick to give a “job well done” to a fellow employee.  Constantly looking for ways to improve the center, he develops program to help make the job easier whenever he sees a need.  With a strong vision for the future, he looks for suggestions and ways to make improvements and seeks the input of his co-workers.  Tasks asked for are done thoroughly and completely.  Dennis has earned the respect of his management, his peers, the officers, and public he serves

Susan Poulin
Maine State Police – Augusta
6 years

ECS Poulin has a positive attitude and a friendly demeanor to everyone she comes into contact with.  Sue remains upbeat even during difficult times in the RCC, remaining calm and professional, pleasant to the callers, her peers, and the officers.  She is always willing to assist a coworker in need, helping out whenever and wherever she can.  In addition to her daily duties, she often is found spending time tidying up the RCC during down time, cleaning out the refrigerator and making things better for everyone.  She is well liked and respected by all of her co-workers; people enjoy working with her and look forward to the shifts when she is working.  She gives her best and adjusts to the workload with a great attitude.

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Robert K. Morris

Sagadahoc County Communications

Hello to all.  I’m honored and excited about serving as your President this year.  With your help, we can continue to increase NENA’s impact for the greater benefit of 9-1-1 and public safety communications throughout the state.  

As important as providing training and education about 9-1-1-related topics is the increase in exposure and credibility we as NENA and 9-1-1/dispatch professionals gain as we continue to be a part of the rapid growth of public safety communications.  As we are seen collectively as a profession that is tight-knit and on track with superb networking, goals and objectives, we can hope to further the consistent, optimum service to our public safety responders and citizens. 

I expect our meetings will be full of energy and our activities and trainings will be most beneficial.  We hope to see you there.  

To communicate with me, I can be reached at Sagadahoc County Communications, 443-8201, ext. 2, or email at rmorris@sagcommunications.com.  I have what is believed to be a near complete list of all members’ email addresses.  Please let our Secretary/Treasure Mike Smith of Somerset County or I know if we need to make a change for you.  Thank you!        Rob Morris
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PLEASE POST – DISPATCH TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES (2 pages)
TO ALL PSAP & DISPATCH CENTER MANAGERS AND TRAINING OFFICERS (5-03-04)
 

Fellow emergency communications professionals, please find below a listing of upcoming training opportunities that I am aware of. Please circulate this list to fellow staff, and contact my office if I have missed any sessions that you know of. For HOST AGENCIES, feel free to contact my office with details of courses you are hosting & I will gladly promote it through this group e-mail list. (1-888-448-3083 ext.5)   Stephan M. Bunker, 9-1-1 Operations Manager
 

May 3-7, 2004  METRO-NCIC CTO Certification @ Academy-Vassalboro,  hosted by State Police Access Integrity Unit. Contact Dottie Harrison 624-7144 

May 12-14, 2004 NECI-Emergency Medical Dispatch (EMD), hosted by Androscoggin County SO, 2 Turner St. Auburn. Fee $60.00, Re-certifications (May 14) Fee $45.00.  Contact Jay Sanborn @ Scarborough Public Safety @ 883-6361 or V-mail 883-7760 Ext. 146
 

May 17th, 2004 PowerPhone-Stress Identification & Management, hosted by Lincoln County Communications @ Wiscasset. Fee $189.00 Contact Kathy Blagdon @ 882-7332 (w) or PowerPhone  @ 1-800-537-6937 or www.powerphone.com
May 26-27, 2004 9-1-1 Call-taker Certification Mandatory for all PSAP call-takers, full or part-time. Hosted by ESCB @ Vassalboro Training Lab. No Fee, meals/lodging provided. Contact Stephan Bunker @ 1-888-448-3803 Ext.5
 

June 7-11, 2004  METRO-NCIC CTO Certification @ Academy-Vassalboro,  hosted by State Police Access Integrity Unit. Contact Dottie Harrison 624-7144  NOTE: No CTO courses during July & August. Fall course schedule TBA.

June 7-8, 2004 NECI-Domestic Violence Call Handling hosted by Yarmouth Police Department.  Fee $ 295.00, Contact Cheryl Billings @ 846-3333 or WWW.NECI911.com or 1-706-216-0002

June 16-18, 2004 Priority Dispatch-Emergency Medical Dispatch Certification, hosted by Maine 9-1-1 Bureau @ Academy-Vassalboro, Fee $295,  Meals/lodging direct billing to departments.  Contact Adam Hinckley at 1-800-363-9127 or  www.prioritydispatch.net
June 29-30, 2004  9-1-1 Call-taker Certification Mandatory for all PSAP call-takers, full or part-time. Hosted by ESCB @ Vassalboro Training Lab. No Fee, meals/lodging provided. Contact Stephan Bunker @ 1-888-448-3803 Ext.5

June 30, 2004 9-1-1 MAARS-View & MAGIC for Administrators,  9 AM –Noon. Hosted by Maine 9-1-1 Bureau, Instructed by Ruth Mullen-Verizon @ Vassalboro Training Lab. No Fee.

meals/lodging provided. Contact Stephan Bunker @ 1-888-448-3803 Ext.5

July 12-15, 2004 NECI-E.M.D.-Instructor hosted by Androscoggin County SO, 2 Turner St. Auburn. Fee $495.00.  Contact Jay Sanborn @ Scarborough Public Safety @ 883-6361 or V-mail 883-7760 Ext. 146 or WWW.NECI911.com or 1-706-216-0002

July 19-20, 2004 NECI-Crisis Call Handling hosted by Oxford County RCC @, So. Paris. Fee $ 295.00 Contact Judy Knight @ 743-9554 Ext. 1 or WWW.NECI911.com or 1-706-216-0002

Page 1 of 2

August 16-17, 2004 PowerPhone-Advanced Law Enforcement Dispatch, hosted by Portland Police Department, Fee $289.00, Contact PowerPhone  @ 1-800-537-6937 or www.powerphone.com
August 23-24, 2004 NECI-Developing a Policy & Procedure Manual hosted by Yarmouth Police Department Fee $295.00, Contact Cheryl Billings @ 846-3333 or WWW.NECI911.com or 1-706-216-0002

Sept. 1&2, 2004. PowerPhone-9-1-1 Liability, Choice of two 1-Day sessions, hosted by Maine 9-1-1 Bureau @ Academy-Vassalboro, Tuition-free for PSAP attendees, others welcome-space available. Meals/lodging direct billing to departments. Textbook, 9-1-1 Liability, A Call for Answers , reduced pricing.  Contact Steve Bunker @ ESCB 877-8068 or Holly  @ PowerPhone @ 1-800-537-6937 or www.powerphone.com
Sept. 10, 2004 PowerPhone-Principles of Integrated Dispatch, hosted by Lewiston/Auburn 911, Fee $189.00 Contact PowerPhone  @ 1-800-537-6937 or www.powerphone.com
Sept. 24, 2004 PowerPhone-Hostage Negotiations, hosted by Saco Police Department.

Fee $ 189.00 Contact PowerPhone  @ 1-800-537-6937 or www.powerphone.com
October 4-6, 2004 PowerPhone-Emergency Medical Dispatch, hosted by Maine 9-1-1 Bureau @ Academy-Vassalboro, Fee $300.00, (normally $349.00) includes new 4th Ed. manual for each student.  Meals/lodging direct billing to departments. Contact PowerPhone @ 1-800-537-6937 or www.powerphone.com
October 7-8, 2004 PowerPhone-Advanced Fire Service Dispatch, hosted by Saco Police Department. Fee $ 189.00 Contact PowerPhone @ 1-800-537-6937 or www.powerphone.com
November 5, 2004 PowerPhone-Domestic Violence Intervention, hosted by Lewiston/Auburn 911, Fee $189.00 Contact PowerPhone  @ 1-800-537-6937 or www.powerphone.com
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26 April 2004

Governor John Baldacci

Office of the Governor

1 State House Station

Augusta, ME  04333-0001

Subj:  Committee Amendment “A” to H.P. 1420, L.D. 1919

Dear Governor Baldacci:

I’m writing you to provide our input regarding the subject amendment to L.D. 1919 to transfer $1,043,460 from the Emergency Services Communications Bureau (ESCB) to the unappropriated surplus of the General Fund no later than June 30, 2004. 

The membership of Maine NENA strongly opposes part PP of this L.D. and this most recent amendment.  As we wrote to you last month in our letter dated 12 March when we addressed the adding of seven cents on to the E9-1-1 surcharge, we believe that using funds generated by the E9-1-1 surcharge, or set in reserve for the future growth and use of E9-1-1, should not be taken and used for non-E9-1-1 purposes.  We believe that even a one time withdrawal of funds may set a precedent for future taking and that using E9-1-1 for other than E9-1-1 will compromise the public’s trust as to what their E9-1-1 surcharge is used for and the fund’s integrity.

I invite your attention to the “E9-1-1 Implementation Act of 2003”, H.R. 2898, which was passed unanimously by the United States House of Representatives and awaits Senate approval.  This Act creates a Coordination Office that will in part, award grants to entities for the implementation of Phase II E91-1 service.  The State of Maine, through the ESCB, would certainly be eligible to apply for such a grant.  However, “as a condition of receipt of the grant, that if the State or other taxing jurisdiction within which the applicant is located, during any period of time during which the funds from the grant are available to the applicant, obligates or expends designated E9-1-1 charges for any purpose other than the purposes for which such charges are designated or presented, all of the funds from such grant shall be returned...”

In a U.S. GAO report of November 2003 regarding telecommunications, titled Uneven Implementation of Wireless Enhanced 911 Raises Prospect of Piecemeal Availability for Years to Come, the report stresses that the slowing of wireless E9-1-1 rollouts around the county is partly due to some states redirecting the collected funds to uses unrelated to E9-1-1 implementation.  The report goes on to say that their survey of state E9-1-1 contacts found that 13 states and the District of Columbia have used funds for expenditures unrelated to implementation, and 9 other states had attempted to do so.     

As the two references above imply, the action of taking money from E9-1-1 funds for use elsewhere comes with consequences and negative impacts. Our position is that this trend should not be seen as an “opportunity” for states to obtain monies; it should be seen as a growing “problem” that must be stopped.

We at Maine NENA strongly urge that you consider alternative means to supplement the General Fund.  We urge that you not add Maine to the list of states that have gone down this road and curtailed, if not all together halted, the progress of E9-1-1, and thereby negatively impact public safety’s ability to serve, rescue and protect Maine’s citizens and visitors.

Sincerely,

/s/

Rob Morris

President,

Maine NENA
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Representative Hannah Pingree

House District 129

State House Station 2

Augusta, Maine  04333-0002

April 21, 2004

RE: Opposition to Use of 9-1-1 Surcharge Funds

Dear Representative Pingree:

I name is Linwood Lothrop and I am writing to you both as a constituent and as Director of the Knox Regional Communications Center, which serves as the Public Safety Answering Point for Knox County.

I am specifically writing in regard to L.D. 1919 Part PP of the Governor’s supplemental appropriations and allocations funding. At the 9-1-1 Council meeting held on 20 April 2004 it was learned that the Governor is proposing the transfer of $1,043,460 from the Emergency Services Communications Bureau Other Special Revenue account to the unappropriated surplus of the General Fund.

I would like to voice my objection to this move. The monies were collected for the operation, maintenance and advancement of the 911 system in the State of Maine through a telephone surcharge earmarked specifically for that purpose.

You may recall that on March 16, 2004, I gave testimony before you and other members of the Appropriations Committee objecting to the addition of a 07-cent surcharge suggested in L.D. 1919. It is my understanding that the proposal was withdrawn, to instead go forward with the transferring of funds anyway.

I fail to see how the use of these funds will, in any way, benefit the 9-1-1 system in Maine. I still feel strongly that the use of these funds to offset the general budget will set a poor precedent. The citizens of Knox County look to me to operate within the confines of my budget, which is made up of an assessment for dispatching. For me to try and utilize the funds collected for anything other than the intended use of maintaining the Knox Regional Communications Center would meet with strong resistance. This state budget bill is no different. 

Budgeting practices as proposed in LD 1919 in re-directing so-called “Dedicated Funds” violates a public trust when such monies were initially collected for a defined purpose.

Nationwide, there are fewer than 20% of all PSAPs are able to locate callers who are using a mobile phone. This is unacceptable at a time when more than a third of all calls to 9-1-1 centers originate from mobile phones, and millions of Americans are increasing their reliance on mobile phones and other communications technologies. Maine’s E9-1-1 system was planning on utilizing its fund balance to implement cellular 9-1-1-caller technology during the coming year. Re-directing those monies will delay this effort and put Maine citizens at risk.

The tragic events of September 11, 2001 and the continuing threat of terrorism within the U.S. have increased the need for a reliable 9-1-1 system. Citizens across the country are being encouraged to call 9-1-1 whenever they notice suspicious activity, which involves a number of subtopics:

· The importance of enhanced information

· Wireless communications (Phase I and phase II)

· Modern telecommunications and equipment

· Homeland security

· Funding

· Growing concerns of technologies (PBX, voice over IP, telematics, etc.)

· Funding technology to meet these challenges

The 9-1-1 community continues to face the challenges of modern communications capabilities, the proliferation of new communications devices, E9-1-1 availability, the events of the world and the need for long-term funding strategies and priorities.

There are presently two bills that have been introduced in the U.S. Congress to address E9-1-1 capabilities, and more broadly the future of emergency communications. (attached)

1. S. 1250  “Enhanced 9-1-1 Emergency Communications Act of 2003”

2. HR. 2898 “E9-1-1 Implementation Act of 2003”

I am asking not only for local support in maintaining our in-state 9-1-1 funding, but also ask for your support in the above federal legislation. Presently, most monies allocated for homeland security are not reaching 9-1-1 centers. As a whole, the nation’s first link to the public is a poor sister to the national effort to improve our nation’s emergency response capabilities. S. 1250 and HR. 2898 authorize $500 million in spending to address some of these challenges. We would like to see these monies reach 9-1-1 centers in Maine.

Also as part of the above mentioned federal legislation, there are penalties built in that would punish State Governments that use dedicated 9-1-1 funding for anything other than the maintenance and advancement of 9-1-1. The bill would call upon the NTIA to withhold grant funds to states that were found to have used E9-1-1 funds for anything other than that intended purpose.

I invite you to visit our communications center for a first-hand viewing of the 9-1-1 system. Our employees would be happy to explain the operation of the system and provide a demonstration of its capabilities.

I again ask for your support in opposing the use of the 9-1-1 funds for anything other than its intended purpose, that being the safety of our dialing public. I would be happy to further discuss this, or any other 9-1-1 related matter in the future.

Thank you for your consideration to this important issue.

Respectfully,

Linwood Lothrop, ENP

Director

Knox Regional Communications
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A special message from Supervisor Davene Luce, Maine State Police Communications, Augusta, Maine.





Davene would like to pass along her sincere appreciation to all surrounding PSAP’s for their willingness to work with her to improve communications between the local PSAPs and the employees of Maine State Police communications.





You’re Welcome, Davine!!		
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